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September 27, 2023 

 
Re: ICE Clear Credit LLC Advance Notice of 
Proposed Rule Change Pursuant to 
Commission Regulation 40.10 

VIA ELECTRONIC PORTAL 
Mr. Christopher Kirkpatrick 
Secretary 
Commodity Futures Trading Commission 
Three Lafayette Centre  
1155 21st Street, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20581 
 
Dear Mr. Kirkpatrick: 
 
ICE Clear Credit LLC (“ICC”), a registered derivatives clearing organization (“DCO”) under the Commodity 
Exchange Act, as amended (the “Act”), that has been designated by the Financial Stability Oversight 
Council as systemically important under Title VIII of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer 
Protection Act, hereby submits to the Commodity Futures Trading Commission (the “Commission”), 
pursuant to Commission Regulation 40.10 as an advance notice of the migration of ICC’s data centers, with 
an anticipated go-live date of December 10, 2023. ICC is proving notice to the Commission of this material 
change to its operation, there are no corresponding rule changes to this operational change.  
 
The purpose of this notification is to alert the Commission of the migration of ICC’s data centers related to 
ICC’s CDS Clearing Platform. ICC’s primary data center located in Chicago, Illinois will migrate to a new 
data center within the same facility/building. In addition, ICC’s secondary (disaster recovery and non-
production) data center, currently located near Atlanta, Georgia will migrate to a data center located in 
Mahwah, New Jersey. Both data center relocations involve ICC’s core clearing systems. Additional details 
regarding the migrations are included on Exhibit 1.  ICC has respectfully requested confidential treatment 
for Exhibit 1, which was submitted concurrently with this advance notice submission.     
 
ICC reviewed the DCO core principles as set forth in the Act. During this review, ICC identified the following 
Core Principles as potentially being impacted: 
 
System Safeguards:  
 
ICC has identified risks associated with the data center migrations and will implement appropriate measures 
to mitigate such risks. This migration allows ICC to achieve operational efficiencies, including: maintain 
optimal information security protection, renewal/refresh of hardware, improve power supply measures, 
while maintaining ICC’s robust business continuity program and the reliability and security of its data center 
facilities.  
 
Certifications: 
 
ICC hereby certifies that the proposed migration complies with the Act and the regulations thereunder.  
There were no substantive opposing views to this action. 
 
ICC further certifies that, concurrent with this filing, a copy of the submission was posted on ICC’s website, 
and may be accessed at: https://www.ice.com/clear-credit/regulation 
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ICC would be pleased to respond to any questions the Commission or the staff may have regarding this 
submission.  Please direct any questions or requests for information to the attention of the undersigned at 
Olivia.bazor@ice.com or 904-855-5580. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Olivia Bazor 
Staff Attorney  
 

Enclosures 

cc: Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System 
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